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Harold Wilson Mandeville Lecture cancelled

January 4, 1973
CANCELLATION OF MANDEVILLE LECTURE

Harold Wilson, former Prime Minister of Great Britain, scheduled to give the second Mandeville Lecture in the
current series sponsored by the University of California, San Diego, has cancelled the engagement due to the
"international situation."

Wilson was scheduled to speak at 8:00 p.m. Tuesday, January 9, in the Casa del Prado in Balboa Park. He
had also been scheduled to visit several classes on the UCSD campus during the day and attend a dinner In his
honor prior to his speech.

In a telegram to UCSD received on the campus Wednesday, January 3, Wilson said, "Deeply regret to say am
obliged cancel next week's American lecture tour owing international situation and following American bombing
Vietnam impossible being absent from Britain. Regrets, Harold Wilson."

The Mandeville lecture series will continue Friday, January 12, when Washington columnist Jack Anderson
will speak at 8:00 p.m. in the Casa del Prado. Anderson will be followed by Sir Bernard Lovell, Director of Great
Britain's Jodrell Bank Observatory on Thursday, February 15, also at 8:00 p.m. in the Casa del Prado. Both
lectures are free and open to the public.
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